It's hard to believe that we draw a close on Season 2012, our 3™ season,

I can say that the third season was certainly no easier than the other two as we
consolidated our position, our teams and our financial position. The committee
started slowly with a number of changes in key positions that took a while to smooth
out. Once again so much has been accomplished during that time and the work that
has been done, by so many.
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The support I have received from the Committee: Marg Hardy with our financials,
Tracey Portelli as Secretary, Tanya King managing the canteen, Natasha Dacey with
the fundraising, my trusty Vice President Isaak and Nic Baker as Registrar.
Thank you to those who help so much on the sidelines. Your support means so much
to the entire club and makes the running of the club so much smoother.

To the boys it was a pleasure watching you represent us and we hope our efforts are
not in vain and that you had a great year. Continue to wear our colours with pride
and distinction.

My time is done and I will not stand again for the committee, the time has come for
some new fresh ideas and team. The challenge is set for others of the club to stand
up and do their bit. Our list of achievements is long but the incoming

President and committee have a lot more ahead of them.

Thank you to all those that have helped me over the course of the past three years
I am very proud to have worked with you and the work we have achieved together.
Thank you mostly to my wife for taking on all the challenges with me and putting in
as much as I, if not more. '

I am very proud to have had the opportunity to lead this club over the three years
and I look forward to watching it grow bigger and stronger in the coming years.

The sun sets on my watch as we wait for the rise of a new leader to take us to great
heights.

Go Lightning......
Andrew King

President
Lynbrook Football Club




